
 

Order of Worship 
 

Striving to be what Christ tells us through Scripture. 

May 4, 2025   10 AM 

 
PRELUDE  “Be Still and Know” arr. Tom Fettke 
   Amy Duran, piano 
 
WELCOME 
 
CHORAL INTROIT 

Our Approach to God 

CALL TO WORSHIP  from Psalm 30 
Leader:  I will extol you, O Lord, for you have drawn me up and 

did not let my foes rejoice over me. 
People:  O Lord my God, I cried to you for help, and you 

have healed me. 
Leader:  O Lord, you brought up my soul from Sheol, restored 

me to life from among those gone down to the Pit. 
People:  Sing praises to the Lord, O you his faithful ones, 

and give thanks to his holy name. 
Leader: For his anger is but for a moment; his favor is for a 

lifetime. 
People: Weeping may linger for the night, but joy comes 

with the morning. 
 
*HYMN    “We Have Come to Join in Worship” #207 
 
CHILDREN’S MOMENT  Pastor Waldis 

 
CHANCEL CHOIR “In My Father’s House” Craig Courtney 
 
PASSING OF THE PEACE 

The Word of God 

*HYMN  “Our God Reigns” #372 
 
PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION 
 
SCRIPTURE Isaiah 25:6-9 p. 652 (OT) 
   John 21:9-14 p. 115 (NT) 
   Justin Johnson, Liturgist 

 
 



 
 
 
SERMON “Family Meal” Pastor Waldis 
 
PRAYER FOR BLESSING ON THE WORD 

Our Response to God 
OFFERTORY  
 
*DOXOLOGY AND PRAYER  #815 
 
JOYS, THANKS AND CONCERNS OF THE CONGREGATION 
 
THE GENERAL PRAYER AND THE LORD’S PRAYER 
 
*HYMN  “Heaven Came Down” #510 
 
BENEDICTION 
 
CHORAL AMEN 
 
POSTLUDE  “Psalm 19” arr. Benedetto Marcello 
    Amy Duran, piano 

    * * * * * * * * 

PRAYER CONCERNS: Anonymous; Lynn Baker; DeAnna and Roger 
Carman; Lauren Clarke; Harold Friedeman; Janet Kosack; Nancy 
Lanzalotto; Ed Serrano; Curtis Stock; Craig Terjanian; Barry Wood. 

OUR SYMPATHIES are extended to the family of Don Winters who 
passed away on April 25th.  A memorial service will be held at the 
Closter Lions Club, 148 Railroad Avenue, Closter on Sunday, June 8th  
from 1 to 4 PM. 

UNITY PRAYER: God, we pray that the Holy Spirit would teach us to 
speak wisely and to avoid useless thoughts and useless conversations.  
May we use our tongues to show compassion and kindness to others 
and to exhibit the kind of grace and helpfulness to others that you would 
like us to do. 

THE FLOWERS are given by Lynne and Jim Lupfer in celebration of 
Katie’s 40th birthday and in loving memory of Wini Kinkele from her 
family. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK 
 

Today 11:15 Congregational Care mtg. 
  12:30 Girl Scout Mothers’ Day Tea in FH 
Monday 7:45 Bell Choir 
Tuesday 7:30 Consistory 
Wednesday 7:45 Ramsey Wind Symphony 
Thursday 7:30 Chancel Choir 
  7:30 Christian Ed meeting 
Friday  COURIER DEADLINE 
Saturday 8:30 Men’s Group 
  

Sunday, May 11, 2025 – Blanket Sunday 
9:00 Chancel Choir 

10:00 Worship, Puppets & Sunday School 
11:15 Facilities/Finance Meeting 

 
THE GUILD IS COLLECTING DONATIONS FOR CHURCH WORLD 
SERVICE  -- Honor that special woman or women in your life by 
donating $10 and placing their names on the blanket in the narthex.  
The money will go towards purchasing blankets for those in need. 
 
THE NEXT CONSISTORY MEETING will be held on Tuesday, May 6 at 
7:30 PM.   
 
THE NEXT COURIER DEADLINE IS FRIDAY, MAY 9TH.  Please 
submit all articles to thomserr@aol.com and cchp@verizon.net.  
 
LOOKING AHEAD – On Sunday, May 25 at 3 PM the Ramsey Wind 
Symphony will present a free concert here in our sanctuary.   



 
 

John 21: 9-14 Family Meal 
 
 

Exegesis (Background) 
 
 
 

1. Jesus provided a miraculous catch of 
_________. 

 
 
2. Jesus had a real _____________ body. 
 
 
3. One of our central symbols is a 

___________. 
 
  
                   

Life Application 
 
 
 

     We believe in the resurrection of the 
__________. 

 
 
       
     A __________ embodies the church’s 

mission 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Community Church in Harrington Park 
One Spring Street 

PO Box 185 
Harrington Park, NJ 07640 

201-768-2457 
cchp@verizon.net 

cchpchurch.org 
Rev. Zach Waldis, Pastor 

 
 

 

Welcome to the Community Church in Harrington Park! 

We are glad you are here today.  Here are a few things that 
might be helpful to you. 

Large print hymnals are available, as well as hearing assistive 
devices.  Please speak to an usher. 

Restrooms are just outside the sanctuary in the main hallway 
opposite the office. 

It would be a big help to us if you would either fill out one of the 
white pew cards in front of you and place it in the offering plate 
or sign the guest book on your way out. 


